ROTARY CLUB OF THE NORTH FORK VALLEY

AND

ROTARY CLUB OF THE NORTH FORK VALLEY FOUNDATION

JOINT BOARD MEETING

AUGUST 11, 2015

Directors present: Marsha Grant, Greg Thompson, Felix Belmont, Kate Zachman, Glenn Dahlgren, Jackie Parks, Pam Bliss, Randy Campbell, Doris Danielson, and Barb Heck.

Director absent: Karri Polson.

President Grant called the meeting to order at 3:00 PM at the home of Jackie Parks, 12472 3700 Road, Hotchkiss, Colorado 81419.

The meeting's agenda was approved unanimously with a motion by President-Elect Thompson and a second by Director Dahlgren.

The minutes of the July 7, 2015, meeting were approved unanimously with a motion by Director Danielson and a second by Treasurer Zachman.

The Board decided unanimously to combine the minutes of its meetings, and not split the meeting up between Club and Foundation. 

CLUB BUSINESS

Reports

Treasurer's Report. Treasurer Zachman reported that the Club account has a balance of only $3.18 due to the fact that many of our members are in arrears. President-Elect Thompson will call the eight members who are badly in arrears. Jacquie Gannon will notify Treasurer Zachman of any member who does not schedule a speaker on their date, which would result in a $25.00 fine.

Membership Report. Director Heck reported that only two members have not yet picked up their new information folders. President Grant will remind members to review the guidelines and information in their folders. Davis Walton will be inducted on August 20, 2015. Pam Cocker has sent a letter of resignation from the Club citing that she will not be returning to the North Fork Valley.

Foundation Report. Director Campbell will get online to The Rotary Foundation to access reports for our information at the next Board meeting.

Old Business

KVNF Spots. KVNF notified President Grant that we are owed $240 in underwriting spots. The Board decided to use the spots to advertise out fund raising events.

Review of Finances. Treasurer Zachman will contact Jeff Henion regarding a simple audit for our books.

New Business

DG Visit. District Governor Bob Delavan will visit our Club on Thursday, September 3, 2015. He will need to return to Grand Junction after the meeting, so there will be no social activity that evening.

Fall Forum. The District Conference has always been held in the fall, but has been moved to Spring 2016. So, the district decided to hold a Fall Forum in Telluride on October 3, 2015.

August 27, 2015 Meeting. Past-President Dahlgren will be hosting our RYLA students, Timothy Helmer and Kelsey Stroud, who will be our speakers at our Club meeting on August 27th.

FOUNDATION

Reports

Treasurer's Report. We need to form an intelligent plan for utilizing the $37,000+ held in our 12 month CD, which comes due in February 2016. Director Campbell offered to chair a committee to discuss the use of the CD, and Director Danielson will also serve on the committee. President Grant will ask for volunteers from the Club to serve, as well.

Service Report. Director Bliss reported that dictionaries will be ordered through Ann Harris of the Carbondale Rotary Club. Payment must accompany the order. A count of third graders will be made once school is in session.

Scholarship Report. Three students have confirmed their enrollment, and have been paid one-half of their scholarships. Secretary Belmont asked President Grant to appoint a woman member of the Club to take her place on the Scholarship Committee. Other members are Norm Lewark, Glenn Dahlgren, and Bill Barton.

Old Business

Kids Pasta Project Dinner. Of the $1,010.00 in proceeds, $250.00 will be added to Foundation income, and from the balance, approximately $19.50 will be sent to The Rotary Foundation for each of our 39 members' Paul Harris accounts.  

Gazebo Dedication. Dedication of the gazebo will be held directly after the Club meeting this Thursday, August 13, 2015. Tami Meck, Delta County Independent report for the North Fork Valley, will cover the dedication.

The next meeting of the Board of Directors will be held at 3:00 PM on Tuesday, September 1, 2015, at the home of Doris Danielson, 405 Vista Drive, Paonia, Colorado 81428.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:15 PM with a motion by Director Parks and a second by Secretary Belmont. 

